Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Wednesday 14th October 2015 at 7.45pm

Apologies

Cllr Laughton

Present

Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mrs Godfrey, Mr Bevans, Mrs Todd, clerk Mr Rickett

Cllrs Rainbow and Jackson

Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true record

Matters arising from the previous meetings

Live libraries – libraries will be kept open using volunteers

Village hall

The Harvest Supper has sold out

Race night will move to January 2016 as the original night clashes with a school function

We are awaiting a reply from the dance school to see if they will require Thursday nights

Storage heaters need leaving on as the floor is coming up

The village hall committee is looking into grants for improvements to the Hall

Roads and hedges

"The Turnpike" road safety – a car trailer knocked over the Old Plough wall

20 Plenty signs are to be put up on the roads leading to the School

Cllr Jackson to explore speed restrictions

Cllr Jackson informed the PC that Insp Louise Clark is in charge of speed

aware traps

The drains on The Turnpike are finished and working

The potholes on the top of Radley road and Halam Hill have been marked up and should be seen to soon - NCC are aware that they are liable for accidents caused by these potholes, as they are marked

Allotments

Grants reopen in 6 months

Plot holders are to consulted about cutting the hedge

Open meeting

Nothing to discuss

Correspondence

Items circulated to Councillors

DIS extra

Newark and Sherwood Local Development Framework Plan Review

Village Hall Events

Newark and Sherwood Plan Review

Supporting Local Community Fund 2016/17

Other items

Winter Service

NALC budget meeting – Mrs Rickett to attend

Village Hall events passed to Mrs Davis

Mr Paris to look at Local Development Framework and N&S Plan Review

Supporting Local Communities Fund – Village Hall Committee working on

Winter Service passed to Mr Bust as snow warden

Planning

Extension and conversion of garage to provide ancillary accommodation to main dwelling house

Back Lane Farm

Back Lane

Passed unanimously with added comments – same concerns as Highways, should remain as ancillary to the main house

Finance

Audit 2014/15	£100.00
Speaker for projector	£232.35
Nalc meeting	£25.00
Salt for blue bin	£55.00

Items for the next agenda

Date of next meeting

Wednesday 25th November 2015 at 7.45pm

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.15pm